Pigeon Post April/May 2013
It certainly seems that the summer sun and dry is rolling into an unsettled and wet autumn, as it should.  Things have definitely greened up out here.  We had reached a point in February/March where we were on the cusp of closing the island down to visitation due to the fire risk.

The Shore plover transfer of 15 Juveniles went well in late February.  Once released from their aviary 10 days later, at least half have committed to setting up for the long haul on the island.  One of the birds who left has been seen regularly on the Manawatu Estuary near Foxton. His colour leg band combination of White/Green – White/Green are an indication of where his true allegiance lies, pre release I had already nick named him ‘Manawatu’.  Let’s hope his mate with the band combo of Green White and Orange, whom I named ‘Irish’ doesn’t have any funny ideas!!  As to where the other birds have ended up, who knows, but if you are out and about on the adjacent Wellington coastline keep your eyes out for any of our Shore Plover friends. Pic of juv. And adult shore plover inserted.
A team from the Cape sanctuary were successful in catching about 90 Cook Strait Giant Weta.  They combed the islands tracks after dark armed only with head torches and brave hands to secure their quarry in individually in ice cream containers for the transfer to the  Hawkes Bay the following day. Weta pic
The Friends of Mana Island (FOMI) were joined by an enthusiastic team from one of their sponsors (Brother international) to undertake maintenance work on the concrete gannet colony.  This involved the enviable task of weeding and spray painting the ‘fake Gannet Guano’ around the birds.  They enjoyed their trip and went away with an appreciation of the work being undertaken out here.
Every year at this time the island is surveyed for the presence (or as is hoped, the absence) of Rodents and Mustelids (Stoats) to ensure the island remains pest free.  Specially trained dogs are used to check the island for sign. This year they were able to confirm neither rats, mice or stoats were present.

As the days shorten and winter begins rolling in work on the island ticks over.
A couple of groups of  Kiwi Conservation Club kids are heading out soon to help with some biosecurity, tree planting and coastal clean up work as well as to learn about life on Mana and it’s importance as a pest free sanctuary.

Mitre 10 Takahe Rescue, as they did last year, are helping to fund the building of more capture pens for the island Takahe programme.  This will involve Mitre 10 staff and volunteers assisting in building pens for birds in time for pre breeding season transmitter, banding and health checks.
These additional pens will enable us to catch some newly paired young birds. For genetic reasons they are not the most useful pairings so they will be separated and pair bonded with other birds from down South.  All this ‘arranged mairrage’ business doesn’t sound all that fair, but sometimes we have to be cruel to be kind.  With an entire population of only around 260 birds, managing Mana Islands population amongst the other island and mainland populations for the best genetic diversity is crucial. For a very rare and flightless bird, these Takahe seem to get around the country alright!!
Well that’s about it for another month or two, Enjoy the photos.  Of note is the dramatic difference of the forest cover from the early days pre restoration to now.
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